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Gretings from Richmond Avenue

As the Christmas break approaches, | would like to take a moment to
personally express my heartfelt thanks to all in the Richmond community.
Whether you are a parent, carer, staff member or pupil, together you make
Richmond the great place it is for us all to be in. This term has been full of
rewarding and enriching experiences, which whilst are sometimes
challenging, have shown what an amazing community we are when we work
together. | am incredibly proud to be the headteacher of this wonderful
school. Wishing you all a very merry Christmas, enjoy the well deserved
break and | look forward to seeing you all in 2024!

Miss Moneypenny.

P.E Kit

Just a reminder to ensure all P.E kits are returned to school on the first day
back, including their house colour top, green shorts, tracksuit due to outdoor
P.E in cold weathers (jumper and long bottoms) and plimsoles.

Building works

There will be a meeting on Monday 15th January at 3.30pm in the school hall
to find out all the details on how the gas works may effect you dropping off
and collecting your children from school. There will be representatives from
the gas company, alongside the site manager to be able to share any
information and answer any questions you may have.

Recycled Christmas Cards and return date for pupils

The children return on the 4th January 2024. Upon their return we will be
recycling any Christmas cards you have as part of our Eco friendly recycling
effort. There will be a box put in by the main doors to the school playground
for children to put their cards in.

Christmas performances

Last week all the children had their Christmas performances, all the children
showed great enthusiasm and thoroughly enjoyed performing in front
everyone that attended. Their teachers and other members of staff were
very proud of each and every one of them.

We hope you all have a lovely break, we look forward to
seeing you all back at school on 4th January 2024!

For daily news and
SECAT

events up date, follow
us on Instagram!
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Well done AG6, &
BG2 for having the
highest attendance

this term!!! Well

done for being in
school consistently.
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Dates for the Diary

. Thursday 4th January — All children return to school (including Nursery)

. Monday 15th January—Parent meeting re: Gas works and road closure

. Thursday 18th January—Census day (alternative lunch)

« W/B 22nd January—Multicultural week

. Friday 26th January—Team challenge day (come in your house P.E colours)

« W/B 5th February—Careers & Aspirations week (range of visitors throughout
the week)

. Friday 9th February—Chinese new year (parent challenge morning)
. Friday 9th February—Alternative Chinese lunch
« Thursday 15th February—Last day of term (Children finish at normal times)

*** Inset Day 16th February ***
*¥**Half term 19th —23rd February 2024 ***

Southend East Community Academy
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SECAT Academy Committee - Vacancies

We are seeking to appoint new representatives for our Academy Committees who can make a real difference

to the future life chances of young people in our Trust and communities.

Our mission is to achieve outstanding outcomes for the young people in our community by providing an engaging,

challenging and linear learning experience from age 2—-18, that equips them to live happy and successful lives.

We are looking to further strengthen our Academy Committees to support Headteachers and staff in continuing
to achieve outstanding outcomes. The Academy Committees report to the Trust Board. Their work is vital for

the Trust Board to plan strategically for the development of the Trust.

Academy Committees hold a monitoring role in three key areas: Special Educational Needs (SEN), Curriculum

and Community Relations.

You do not need to be a parent or carer of a child at any of the schools within our Trust. You may already be a
member of an Academy Committee within the Trust and would be willing to support additional Academy

Committees also.

We are looking for someone willing to bring energy, enthusiasm and commitment to the role, and who will

broaden the diversity of thinking on the Academy Committee.

We welcome applications from anyone regardless of their age, experience, disability, ethnicity, heritage, sexuality,

gender and socio-economic background.

Please contact the Trust Governance Manager: katylove@secat.co.uk for more information, an application pack

and to arrange a suitable time to talk.

For more information about SECAT, please visit: www.secat.co.uk

SECAT is committed to safeguarding the welfare of young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment.

This post will be subject to an enhanced disclosure check from the Disclosure and Barring Service and a Right to Work in the UK check.
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